
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justification for removing a substance from 
CoRAP prior to evaluation 

 
Substance Name (public name): 
2-ethylhexyl 10-ethyl-4-[[2-[(2-
ethylhexyl)oxy]-2-oxoethyl]thio]-4-
octyl-7-oxo-8-oxa-3,5-dithia-4-
stannatetradecanoate  

 

 

Authority: Netherlands  

EC Number: 248-227-6  

CAS Number: 27107-89-7  

  

Date: 21 March 2023 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  



The priority for evaluating the substance has been 
reconsidered based on: 

 

 ☐ The initial hazard ground of concern has been verified and considered of 
low priority   

• Indicate the initial hazard ground of concern (e.g. suspected CMR, ED, PBT,  as 
presented in chapter 5.3 of the CoRAP justification document) 

• Provide the reasons for reconsidering their relevance. 
 
 
 
 

 

☐ The initial exposure/risk ground of concern has been verified and 
considered of low priority 

 
• Indicate the initial exposure/risk ground of concern (e.g. wide dispersive use, 

consumer use, high RCR, as presented in chapter 5.3 of the CoRAP justification 
document) 

• Provide the reasons for reconsidering their relevance. 
 
 
 
 

 



☒  The generation of information under Substance Evaluation is considered of 
low priority because 

 
  ☐ Already ongoing or implemented regulatory risk management process(es)  

 

Specify which process(es) and explain, e.g. compliance check, substance 
evaluation for a larger group, restriction, SVHC identification, others  
 
 

 

 ☐ Registrants’ (voluntary) action addresses concern 

 Specify  

 ☒ Other: 

 

Specify 
Rationale for withdrawal: 

The substance was included in CoRAP for initial concerns related to potential ED 
properties.  

A compliance check (CCH) process for this substance is on-going. ECHA sent a 
decision requesting information related to the initial concerns, including a EOGRT 
study (OECD TG 443). The registrant failed to update the dossier with the requested 
information at the deadline set in the CCH Decision; this case is currently under 
enforcement. The timeline for submission of the requested information is uncertain 
but it will likely take several years. Consequently, NL CA withdraws the substance 
from the CoRAP list. If the concerns will not be sufficiently addressed by the outcome 
of the CCH(s), the Substance Evaluation route will be pursued by re-introduction of 
the substance on the CoRAP list. 
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